



# March 3, 2016 TO BE POSTED IN EVERY CLASSROOM



Happy Birthday to: Jacob Arias, Daniel Cervera, Sebastian Flores, Benjamin Purnell & Diana Solis.

(If you do not want your birthday announced, let Ms. Nuño know in the student center).

Daily announcements are available for all to read in the Student Center.

## **Meetings:**

1. "The Blair BSU will meet today at lunch time in room BE3. Important information about the upcoming PCC African American High School Conference will be discussed. All members and interested students are urged to attend."

#### Misc.:

- 1. Attention Middle School students! The boy & girl soccer teams are forming now. Practice is held on the field Mon-Fri 3:00-5:30pm. Students can report to the field after school to sign up. Come join us!
- **2.** The panorama photos are ready for pick-up in Ms Martinez class room 1136. There are also 8 more available for purchase, first come, first serve.
- 3. Students do you want to be a **poll worker** for the **upcoming election**? Students must be 16 years of age, have a 2.5 GPA, and attend 2 hour training on May 4th and be available on June 7<sup>th</sup> to work at a polling station assigned. Students can make up to \$105 for their participation. Come see Mr. Muñoz at the student center by today **Thursday**, March 3<sup>rd</sup>.
- 4. Attention Seniors! Google is invested in increasing the enrollment and retention of computer science students. With this in mind, Google is hosting the ninth annual <u>Computer Science Summer Institute (CSSI)</u>, a three-week introduction to computer science for graduating high school seniors with an interest in technology especially students from historically underrepresented groups in the field. Please visit <u>www.google.com/students/cssi</u> for more information and to apply. Application deadline: <u>March 3, 2016</u>.
- 5. The senior sleepover is tomorrow March 4<sup>th</sup>. Come and buy your ticket for \$5 at the student store. Food and drinks will be provided.
- 6. Need a prom dress? Don't let the lack of a dress keep you from going to the prom. PUSD's Families in Transition and the Salvation Army are hosting their 8<sup>th</sup> Annual Prom Dress Giveaway. Registration forms are in the student center and are due

tomorrow **Friday**, **March 4**<sup>th</sup>. The dress fitting will take place on Saturday, March 12. Please come prepared with high heels and undergarments for proper fitting.

- The **University of Santa Barbara** is thrilled to invite all junior and sophomore students to participate in the **College Link Outreach Program** this year. The College Link Outreach Program is a three-day two-night stay for over 100 students from the L.A. area, completely FREE at UCSB. Through this program we try to show the students the college experience by having them go through various workshops, staying in the dorms, and showing them the social aspect that college has to offer. This year's program will take place April 21<sup>st</sup>-23<sup>rd</sup>. The application is available in the student center and is due **March 11<sup>th</sup>**. This is truly a unique experience that allows students to see what college life could hold for them.
- **8.** On **Friday March 11<sup>TH</sup>**, No Boundaries becomes a host site for **ArtNight Pasadena** from 6 p.m. to 10 p.m., with lively student and teacher performances. Join us with your family, friends and the whole community to honor and celebrate our youth in this eleventh annual district-wide event.
- **9.** AP exams are on sale now! Come and see Mrs. Chong during lunch or after school at the student store. You can work out a payment plan with her. Deadline to pay is March 11<sup>TH</sup>.
- 10. March 24th IB Personal Project Showcase Students visit with their classes (Periods 2-4) Evening Celebration/Dinner/Awards Everyone is invited! (6-8pm). The personal project is a significant body of work produced over an extended period. It is a product of students' own initiative and reflects experience of the MYP. The personal project holds a very important place as the culminating endeavor of the programme. Projects are student-centered and student-driven; they enable students to engage in practical explorations through a cycle of inquiry and action. The project encourages students to reflect on their learning and the outcomes of their work key skills that prepare them for success in further study, the workplace and the community. This event is not only the showcase of months of hard work on their projects, but also a celebration of years of academic, social, and personal development as IB MYP students.
- The Delta Sigma Theta Sorority in collaboration with PCC, PUSD & other Community Partners presents the 13<sup>th</sup> Annual Young African American Women's Conference Your Life Matters. Save the date: Saturday, April 2, 2016 at PCC from 7:30-3pm. For more information go to <a href="mailto:Pasadena.yaawc@gmail.com">Pasadena.yaawc@gmail.com</a> or call 323-228-3037.
- **12.** Attention High School students! **The Sadie Hawkins Dance** is coming up. Tickets will be \$10 and you can purchase them at the student store.
- **13.** Seniors don't forget to buy your **tickets** which are being sold in the student store for \$90 during lunch. There's a limited amount of guests allowed on the yacht so come and reserve your spot and get it out of the way.

- **14.** Attention all Blair students! Take the **Million Word Challenge**! Starting **February 16 May 6, 2016.** Grade Level Winner will get a \$30 Vroman's Gift Card. Second Place, Grade Level winner will get a \$15 Vroman's Gift Card. Grand Prize Winner will get a \$60 Vroman's Gift Card and books from Families in Schools at the Los Angeles Times Festival of Books held at USC. See your English teacher or Miss McLaughlin for more information. Gift cards provided by the Blair PTSA!

# **Summer Opportunities:**

- 1. As a result of **Chevron's**continual commitment in education and STEM, they will be selecting 20 outstanding high school students (rising juniors and rising seniors are eligible to apply) from across the U.S. to attend the Chevron sponsored summer educational camp, "Frontiers of Energy Resources", hosted at the University of Southern California and scheduled for July 10 15, 2016. Applicants should visit <a href="http://cisoft.usc.edu/uscchevron-summercamp/">http://cisoft.usc.edu/uscchevron-summercamp/</a> to access the online application. The application deadline is April 8, 2016.
- 2. IEA's EXPLORE summer program provides unique opportunities for high school students to receive mentorship from a distinguished professional, gain hands-on experience in a professional environment. Students are able to participate in challenging, interactive learning experiences with mentors from major academic fields such as, but not limited to, computer science, health/medicine, architecture, mathematics, arts, and more! The program will run for three, 2-week sessions beginning in June: Session 1: June 13- 24 Session 2: June 27- July 8 (with July 4<sup>th</sup> off) Session 3: July 11- 22. A few sites are offering extended externships for well-qualified applicants. During this time, externs will spend their weekdays shadowing their mentors and immersing themselves in advanced intellectual work on prearranged research projects and/or lab work. For an application visit EXPLORE@educationaladvancement.org

### **Scholarships:**

1. The Pasadena – Altadena Chapter of Links, Inc. is announcing the 2016 Isaac McClelland Memorial Scholarship, the JPL scientist Dr. Claudia Alexander Memorial Scholarship, and the Edison Scholarship. The students of Pasadena Unified School District are the recipients of these scholarships. African American students entering a 4 year college or university in September 2016 are eligible. Scholarships range from \$500 to \$2000. See your counselor for the application. The deadline is March 4, 2016.

- 2. The Sierra Madre Civic Club is pleased once again to invite local high school seniors to apply for its annual Education Award. To qualify for consideration, you must be a Sierra Madre resident, be a relative of a Sierra Madre Civic club member or work in Sierra Madre. Come to the Student Center for an application. The deadline to apply is March 15, 2016.
- **3.** The Janice M. Scott Memorial Scholarship Fund is now available in the Student Center. If you are hard-working, positive and community spirited come to the student center for an application and see if you meet the criteria. There will be three to five scholarships awarded for the amount of \$2,500 each. Deadline to apply is Thursday, March 31, 2016.
- 4. The Pasadena Police Officers Association seeks out qualified candidates for our Community Scholarship Awards Program. This year they are offering (1) PPOA Community Scholarship in the amount of \$1000 and (2) \$500 Lloyd M. Birby Memorial Community Scholarships to graduating high school seniors who plan to major in the law enforcement/criminal justice field. Awards are also being offered to dependents of current/retired Pasadena Police Department officers. Come to the Student Center for an application. Completed applications must be submitted to the Pasadena Police Officers Association Scholarship Committee by March 31, 2016.
- The Pasadena Bar Association will again award \$5,000, \$2,000, and \$1,000 scholarships to the top three contestants. Also, the top two schools in the team competition will be awarded \$1,000 and \$500. The Pasadena Bar Association's Annual Speech Scholarship Contest has become a great opportunity for students to obtain scholarships and to further their public speaking skills. Submit applications to <a href="mailto:info@pasadenabar.org">info@pasadenabar.org</a> by no later than April 1, 2016. The Pasadena Bar Association will only accept the first 150 qualified applications.
- 6. Each year COPA (Community Organization of Pasadena for Advancement in Education) provides scholarships to deserving young women entering college. COPA is encouraging young women of Mexican descent to apply to The Lupe Hernandez/Quetzalcoatl Scholarship. Many of the decisions by the Scholarship Committee are not based on academics but also need. Scholarships are presented to students in each of the five high schools in the Pasadena Unified School District. Come to the counseling office for an application. The deadline to apply is April 1, 2016. We give \$1,000 scholarship award to one young lady from each of the five PUSD schools. If you have any questions you can contact them at president@copapasadena.org

- 7. The Pasadena NAACP

  Maurice Morse Scholarship is now available.

  The purpose of the Maurice Morse Scholarship is to provide post high school financial assistance to African-American students who reside in Pasadena or South Pasadena, or who will graduate within the Pasadena Unified School District. Come see your counselor for an application. Applications must be received at the Pasadena NAACP office by 5:00pm on Friday, April 1, 2016. Come to the student center to see if you meet the criteria.
- 8. CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

  The Pasadena-Foothills Association of Realtors Charitable

  Foundation is pleased to inform you that they once again are awarding a total of

  \$10,000 in scholarships to seniors graduating from a public high school this year. Ideally
  we would like to award one \$1000 scholarship per school. All students are encouraged
  to apply for these awards. All applications must be received by Friday, April 8<sup>th</sup>, 2016.
  Come to the counseling office for an application.
- 9. Zumper zumper knows that school is expensive, so they want to help you out with a \$1,000 scholarship. They're looking for outstanding students who have helped their classmates or community in a tremendous way. Maybe you started a club that raised money for charity, or championed recycling and sustainable practices across campus. Whatever it is, we'd love to hear about it! Spring Deadline · April 15, 2016 for more information go to https://www.zumper.com/apartments-scholarship
- 10. St. Barnabas Church is offering two Leon Conerly Scholarships. These scholarships are being offered to students that are residing in the Pasadena/Altadena area and are \$500 each. These awards are in recognition of community service and are designed to provide financial assistance to college bound students. Completed scholarship application need to be postmarked no later than April 18, 2016. Come to the counseling office for an application and for more information.